November 9, 2008

Classmates,

          It has been more than a year since our successful 50th Reunion celebration.  Most of us have made it through the year, a little greyer, balder, fatter, but still doing OK for spending another year in the human race.

          I have lost track of some of you that we worked so hard to find email addresses for last year.  Patty Malone Outten has dropped off the email list and even though I have written to her, she has not responded.  Perhaps one of you will contact her and send me her new email address.  I have also lost missing Joel Hawkins.

          Donald Powell sends me delightful email notes from time to time.  He and Sandy are healthy and well in Florida, traveling to visit grandchildren and enjoying life to its fullest.  Don has a favorite “Floridian complaint” about the nights getting cold when the temperature after dark dips into the low sixties…sheesh!

          Gene White has been holed up for most of the past year taking care of his beautiful wife, Ellen, who has had a series of operations and illnesses.  Ellen is recovering nicely and on the way to complete recovery.  Gene does get out for an occasional golf game.

          Barbara Toth Underwood and husband Phil are looking wonderful and both are in good health. Phil was co-chairman of the Churchland 58 reunion and Phil and Barbara attended both the Churchland and the Cradock 58 reunion parties.  Both reunions were well done affairs. Both were well attended, but neither of them matched our class turnout from last year.  Donna and Donnie Whitesell attended both Churchland and Cradock reunions. Donna was co chair of Churchland 58.  Pat and Deadri Horan and Hugh and Betty Amory also attended the CHS 58 reunion.

          Jack Waff has me on his email list for an occasional delightful joke, mostly about the perils of growing old.


Jeanne Livesay is currently collecting our print information from the 50th reunion so that we can post some of it on the Cradock Website for all to share.

          Hope Saunders Slaughter is doing well since the loss of her husband, Gene, early in the fall.  She has received lots of mail from you and is appreciative of the notes and support from you.  Hope writes, “I think Gene would want me to try to inform as many as I can of the horrible illness he endured.  It is not COPD, Emphysema, Mesothelioma or lung cancer - it is a disease process in itself.  Finally, it has been brought to the general public's attention - don't know if this coalition is the right approach to make family members aware and give the researchers the push they need but it is a start.” WWW.COALITIONFORPF.ORG 
          Our classmate, Loretta Dickens Murphy’s obituary is posted on the Cradock website http://members.tripod.com/~rqbing/CHS.html This website is a special treat for those of us from Cradock.  The new webmaster is Janie Norris Evans.  She has done a fantastic job modernizing the site with new graphics as well as new content.  

The Class of 53 has Alice Faye Cooper Lytton, who writes for their newsletter.  She is a wonderful writer. Some of her stories written for her newsletter are now posted on “A Trip Down Memory Lane” on the Cradock website.  Read them you will enjoy them.  Retired Colonel Phillip Canella also of CHS 53, writes good stories about growing up in Williams Court and living in Cradock, and Mickey Riggs, The Flying Admiral.  They will remind you of our childhood.  Also, read stories in the same spot on the website from Freddie Zerkle, CHS 53. 

Browse through the site.  I am confident that you will enjoy it, and bookmark it so that you can look at it again in a few weeks because it is continually being updated. 

         

          Katherine Powell was diagnosed with cancer this summer and a few weeks ago completed a round of chemotherapy.  She had a PET scan right after the final treatment and another one earlier this week that showed no new activity from the cancer.  Maybe it is not spreading, as she initially feared.  Carolyn Barnette Wright has kept me posted on Katherine’s progress.  This week, Carolyn said that Katherine sounded more optimistic since she first received her diagnosis in the summer.  Last month Katherine and a friend went to Nevada and a trip south to The Grand Canyon.   Carolyn said that she received a post card from Katherine saying that she was having a carefree time on her trip, and had enjoyed a helicopter ride over the Canyon.  We are all hoping for the best.

          Jimmy Trefny is spending his time caring for Suzie Oliver Trefny.  There is little new to report about Suzie’s progress.  She is still receiving weekday care at a nursing facility in Chesapeake and occasionally goes home on the weekends.

Oh, it's a long, long while 
From May to December 
But the days grow short, 
When you reach September. 
When the autumn weather 
Turn leaves to flame 
One hasn't got time 
For the waiting game. 
Oh the days dwindle down 
To a precious few . . . 
September, November . . . 
And these few precious days 
I'll spend with you.
          Chuck Kight wrote that the Come Home To Cradock Parade in Afton Square this year was not nearly as grand as last year’s event. “I was asked a few days ago for the Back-To-Cradock Parade , was told little interest, so I showed up but did not have time to promote it, i could see the difference between 57 & 58 event and I want to thank you again with all your other "Helpers" such as, but not limited to,  Pat Horan.  My Thanks to you all again, you made a Difference!”
I received this very complimentary email from Cliff Mann who was at Cradock 10 years after us.  I was flattered. 

“Hey Bernie highly enjoyed your article and left the following account of your work on the site where I found it:

 What made Cradock great for us? (New 10-30-2008) 

If you want to read a paper packed full of insight about Cradock High and its community then here is your chance. The author’s in-depth perspective comes from an alumnus who lived in Cradock from 1941 thru 1961 and is from the class of 57. The paper is not lengthy or brief but falls somewhere in between which makes it a delightful quick read and I guarantee you a very worth-while account of our beloved Cradock and why some of us can feel its greatness. For those who have taken Cradock for granted like myself, you may come away with a different perspective, I sure did. 

Thanks Bernie K. for sharing a paper that anyone can tell after reading has a lot of your heart included as well as a huge amount of your time invested. It is indeed an honor to have attended the same school that was blessed to have its halls traveled by you.

I would love to read some more of your work.

CWM class of 67 and neighbor of Cradock, from 1949 thru 1976.”

          I hear from classmates by email from time to time and do not send their emails along to the rest of the class, because of the clerical work involved.  If anyone would like to volunteer to collect information for a newsletter to send out regularly to the class of 57, I would compile the information and forward it.  However, preparing a regular newsletter without help from others is not in the cards for me.  Let me hear from you.
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